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Greetings, Fellow Lions! 

Do I dare say that Spring is just around the corner?  As I write this the forecast for the next 

10  days shows temps in the 50’s!  This change in the weather fills me with hope and re-

news my energy.  Let us all tap into this inspiration and find ways to get out and make 

things happen for our clubs and for the folks in our communities!   

And while you are at it, enjoy St Patrick’s Day and Easter! 

Remember, submissions for the newsletter should be sent to jboomer1965@att.net no lat-

er than the 20th of the month preceding the publication of the next edition.   

Yours in Lionism, Lion Jim Boomer 



  District Governor Jim Leach, Jr 

Together We Can, Together We Will! 

What a great round of Region Meetings!  

Holy Cow are the clubs busy and getting 

even busier!  It is so good to hear how you 

are out in your communities supporting 

them and making sure that the needs of 

the community are met.  This was the last 

round of Region Meetings for the year.  I 

hope all that attended throughout the year, 

left with a new idea or maybe met a Lion 

from another club and will be able to share 

ideas with.  One of the main reasons for 

having these Region Meetings is to get clubs together and share ideas on fundrais-

ers, projects and events.  Officially, we have one Cabinet Meeting left in April and 

that will do it for District meetings for the year.  Thank you to all of you for coming 

out, as I know there were probably at least 5 other things you could have been doing 

then attend another Lions meeting. 

I need to thank all of the clubs that donated money to the Flint water crisis.  Last 

month I asked all of you, if possible, to donate some money to help out.  I am very 

happy to say that I will be giving 11-D1 Governor Leo over $1,000 to help out where 

he sees a need in this terrible problem. So, THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK 

YOU! 

I am sitting here writing this, late, as, usual, at the Michigan Forum.  If you have the 

opportunity to go to this event, I highly recommend you do it.  Excellent seminars.  I 

have to say, you are definitely guaranteed to see somebody you know, our District 

has to have one of the largest groups here.  Heck, Hazel Park Lions Club sent 16 of 

their members! 

March is a busy month.  A lot of club projects and fundraisers are already scheduled. 

Please check the District Calendar on the District Website for all of the various 

events happening, more than likely at a place near you!  

Coins for Camp update: Project is going great! Many of you have generously donat-
ed to First Lady Kim’s special project, and the big jar has been filled once and we  



are on our way to fill it again!  My daughter Genevieve sat down on her day off of 

school and counted all of it!  At that time, we were at $1,191.72!!!!!!  That is just so 

amazing!  Lion Kim is so happy about that.  It is money that the camp can desperate-

ly use. Thank you all very much for your generosity!  The jar will be at all of the Dis-

trict meetings and ready for your change.  This is definitely another example of 

“Together We Can, Together We Will.”  I mean really, who has $1,200 to just give?  

Not too many people I know, but ask them to throw in 35 cents or 81 cents, they have 

that and don’t even think about it.  That is why this project works, it’s simple and it’s 

easy.  We can all be proud of this and what we have done together. 

Thank you for all you do and all you serve. 

Talk to you next month. 

Governor Jim 

Our Governor sure does get excited as he attends Region 

meetings and hears first-hand just how busy each club is! 



First Vice-District Governor Patti Barr 

“Raising the BaRR!!!” 

What a great and final round of Region Meetings.  The 

clubs reported are all busy.  Be sure to get your club ac-

tivities on the District Calendar by sending info to Lion 

Kimberly Theide.  Also send your flyer to District Editor 

Jim  Boomer (jboomer1965@gmail.com) so the clubs in 

the District know what your doing and can attend. 

 

It's time to elect your officers for next year.  Please be 

sure to send me a copy of your Membership Report so I 

can get the officers listed in the 2016-2017 District Ros-

ter Book.  It is important that the report is legible and 

accurate. 

 

Members are the heart and soul of our organization.  Please make sure you let your Centen-

nial  members know how important they are by ordering the Centennial Membership Packet 

from International.   A special pin for your member and one for the sponsor. 

 

Region 3, I would like to visit you.  If you would like me to visit your meeting, please give me 

a call. 

 

Have you turned your ribbon gold?  

mailto:jboomer1965@gmail.com


Greetings from 2VDG John Bingham, Jr! 

While I was in Costa Rica I tried to set up a meeting with the 

local Lions Club in both the Cities of Liberia and San Jose but I 

found out that they did not meet during the week that I was 

there.  The Liberia Lions Club tried to set up a meeting with 

me but were unable to do so.  However, they did send their 

best to our District. 

I am still trying to set up meetings with clubs so if I haven’t 

contacted you yet, I will. 

I hope that everyone signed up for the Forum on the 26th and 

27th of February.  It was exciting with all of the break-out ses-

sions; especially with guest speaker Michigan Supreme Court 

Justice Richard Bernstein, who is blind.   

As a reminder, the District Convention is coming up in April at 

the Holiday Inn in Perrysburg, Ohio.  Someone with the initials 

Tail Twister has been requested (politely by the Governor) to 

show up Friday night in a grass skirt and coconut bra. 

The Madonna Dinner and the Beaumont Silent Child Dinner 

are also coming up soon.  Organizers are asking those clubs 

with donations to bring them to the Parade of Checks. 

I am sincerely looking forward to my year as 1st VDG and have 

been attending as many Council of Governor's meetings as I 

can as well as training at LCI in Schaumberg, Illinois.  This past 

year has been exciting as I have met other 2VDG’s and 1st 

VDG’s from around the State.  I still have a lot to learn so I can 

follow in the GREAT leadership history of our District. 

2VDG John Bingham, 

Jr.’s Travel Corner 

2VDG Bingham rolled out his Con-

vention garb at a recent Region 

Meeting in Novi 



Hello Lioness of District 11-A2!! 

 
Happy St. Patrick’s Day!!  Happy Easter!! 

 

St. Patrick’s Day and Easter….all in the same month!  Be safe and enjoy your Easter holiday, how-
ever you may celebrate! 

 

Important Dates to Remember: 

 

District Convention April 14-17, 2016 in Perrysburg Ohio 

Lioness Joint Meeting  Monday, April 25, 2016 at Leader Dog 

 

As I have said before, please let all of us know what you have going on in your clubs!  We cannot 
help you or attend if we don’t know about it so 
SHARE!  SHARE!  SHARE!  Make sure you send 
all of your flyers and event info to Lion Frank 
Cunningham so he can pass it on!  Also, take 
pictures at your events and send them to Lion 
Jim Boomer so that he can submit them to the 
Lion’s Magazine that comes out every month.  
Make sure you label who is in the picture and 
what is going on.  Let’s show the rest of the 
state what the Lioness of District 11-A2 are all 
about! 

 

I look forward to seeing all of you around the 
district! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Lioness Lynn M. Voisich 

586-784-4287 

To all Clubs of District 11-A2: 

We will again collect all used eye glasses at 

Cabinet and Region meetings.  Please bring 

glasses in a sealed box and without cases.  

We also welcome any used hearing aids that 

you might have. 

Lion Leo and Lion Dave 



The Annual 

District 11-A2 

First Place Winners—Lake Orion!!!! 

Second Place went to Lake Orion!! Third Place went to Armada!! 

A Tribute Table was set up for PDG Bobby Hill and PDG James Leach, SR.. sorely missed by all. 



February was a busy month for Region Meetings, with three being held only days apart in 

Novi, Eastpointe and Clawson.  Turn-out was excellent for all three meetings despite some 

dicey weather, and a good time was had by all .  It is very exciting to hear what all of the 

fantastic clubs in District 11-A2 are up to and it is a wonderful opportunity for fellowship 

and an exchange of ideas and information. 

The District Meeting held in Novi  

followed a Hawaiian theme.  

Shown left is a delicious cake that 

was decorated to proclaim the 

Governor’s Theme in Hawaiian and 

English. 



The Lions Club from District 11-A2 sent an estimated  40-50,000 pairs of glasses to Grand Rapids in 

December of 2015.  These glasses were collected in only 6 months!  PDG R.G. Barnum from District 11

-D1 and 2 other members of the Millington Lions helped  Chairman Lion Dave Rinke organize and de-

liver the glasses.   

As part of Lake Orion Lions annual service outside the local community they selected Bakhita Village as 

their world Service program for the current Lionistic year. 

Bakhita Village is a home for young girls who were orphaned and living on their own with no one to sup-

port or care for them.  Bakhita village was opened in 2002 and since then more than 100 girls have re-

ceived food, clothing, shelter, education and the best of all love, hope and opportunity for a better life.   

Bakhata Village was started by Sisters of Our Lady of the Sacred Heart in 2002 and Lake Orion residents 

Maggie and John Williams have been involved since then and are shown accepting the donation from PCC 

Jim Pettinato of the Lake Orion Lions.  

HAPPENINGS FROM AROUND THE DISTRICT 



New members are the life-blood of our organization..  Take time 

to welcome them and include them in your activities! 

The Fraser Lions Club welcomes Martin Potter, sponsored by Walter Stamper. 

The Fraser Lions Club welcomes Bernice Behrend, sponsored by Walter Stamper. 

The Fraser Lions Club welcomes Chris Ziecke, sponsored by Walter Stamper. 

The Birmingham Lions Club welcomes Kevin Mason, sponsored by Paul Connell. 

The Washington Lions Club welcomes Leon Martin III, sponsored by Jim 

Banaszek. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes Wayne Hanlon, sponsored by Arnold Sell. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes James Kondrat, sponsored by Thuy 

Kondrat. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Andrew Galante, sponsored by Thuy 

Kondrat. 

 







Leader Dogs for the Blind is Accepting Applications for their 2016 Summer 
Experience Camp 
  
Do you know any teenagers who could use a week of fun, outdoor activity and friend-
ship this summer? Do you think they would enjoy kayaking, rock wall climbing and 
tandem biking? How about the challenge of developing new travel skills and stretch-
ing their independence? If so, the Leader Dogs for the Blind Summer Experience 
Camp was designed with them in mind. 

The program combines outdoor activities with things exclusively Leader Dog—
GPS training and the opportunity to spend time with Leader Dogs in training and 
guide dog mobility instructors. The combination will help them increase the skills they 
need to live independently! 

Summer Experience Camp is for boys and girls ages 16 and 17 who are legally 
blind. The program is completely free including airfare to Michigan—and everyone re-
ceives a free HumanWare Trekker Breeze+ GPS device to keep. Summer Experience 
Camp is scheduled for June 25—July 2, 2016. Applications are due by April 1, 2016. 
For more information and to download an application, go to www.leaderdog.org/

clients/programs/summer-experience-camp or call the Leader Dogs for the Blind cli-

ent services department at888-777-5332. 

http://www.leaderdog.org/clients/programs/summer-experience-camp
http://www.leaderdog.org/clients/programs/summer-experience-camp
tel:888-777-5332


MD 11 Centennial and PR Committees Join Forces on 

State-Wide Billboard Campaign 
 

A state-wide Centennial PR campaign is in the planning stages as the two committees have 

gained approval from the Council to apply for a $15,000 LCI grant.  If approved, the funds, along 

with additional funds from each district, will be used for a concentrated billboard media buy.   

The Council of Governors has voted unanimously to support this project and to request a 

minimum of $100 per club from each district in Michigan’s MD 11.  Any club that contributes 

$200 or more will receive a special banner patch commemorating their exceptional 

commitment to this project.  Per Lions of Michigan State Treasurer Paul Hemeryck, funds may 

be drawn from either the clubs’ Activities fund or from the Administrative account. 

The largest billboards will be placed on major freeways, while smaller “community billboards” 

will be utilized along major roads.  Posters will also be available for placement in local churches, 

businesses, libraries, etc.…  Each of the posters will have a space for specific club contact 

information, while the billboards will feature a website address as well as social media icons.  

The design will be based on the International Centennial logo but will be customized for the 

state of Michigan. 

The objectives of this project are:   

- Increase Awareness of Lions International and our Centennial Celebration 

- Increase Donations to MI Lions Clubs 

- Increase Membership in MI Lions Clubs 

- Publicize MI Lions as a resource for those who need our services 

We are required to provide minimum matching funds of 20%.  In order to conduct the extensive 

campaign we envision, we need to significantly exceed this match.  The more funds we have to 

work with, the more areas we can cover, so please, start talking to your clubs about your 

contribution to this project.   

By working together, we can have a huge impact with a relatively minimal expense to each club.  

Checks can be made payable to “Lions of Michigan” and put “Centennial PR Project” on the 

memo line.  Please send all monies directly to the State Office at 5730 Executive Drive, Lansing, 

MI 48911.  Thank you in advance for your contributions; we can’t wait to get started!   

CS Laura Hunt – MD 11 PR Chair 

PDG Diane Wehby – MD 11 Centennial Chair 





















BINGO is back at Rosemack and Tuesdays 

are Clinton Valley Lion’s Day!!!! 

Selling begins at 5:30 pm, with BINGO beginning at 6:30 pm. 

$2500 up for grabs every Tuesday! 

Join the Clinton Valley Lions for FUN and Friendship! 

Spread the word to all BINGO players! 

Rosemack Hall is newly re-modeled and is bright and beautiful! 














